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Tentative Budget Adoption


July 27, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on July 27, 2005, at 5:05 p.m. Board Members present were Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond  and Debra Robinson.  Chairman Thomas Lynch and Vice Chairman William Graham were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams  and Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Mr. Graham and Mr. Lynch, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 5/0.

Public Comments: Representative Shelley Vana and Representative Susan Bucher

Mike Burke, Budget Director, provided Board Members with information on the following topics:  Comparison of 2004-2005 to 2005-2006 Millage Rates; Comparison of 2004-2005 to 2005-2006 Millage and Rolled Back Rate; Comparison of Palm Beach County Gross Taxable Value; Comparison of Homeowner Property Taxes; Millage Rates and Homeowner Property Taxes; Comparison of Budget - All Funds 2004-2005 to 2005-2006. 

Motion to Approve a Resolution Adopting Tentative Millage Rates: On motion of Robinson/Richmond, the Board unanimously approved to adopt the proposed total millage levy of 

8.106 mills for FY2006.  This total millage levy is made up of 5.2300 mills for Required Local Effort, .6540 mills for Discretionary Operating Funds, 2.000 mills for Capital Improvement Projects, and .2220 mills for Debt Service.

Motion to Approve a Resolution Adopting the Tentative Budget: A motion by Richmond/Robinson, to adopt the tentative district summary budget in the amount of $2,720,674,084  for FY2006 was followed by discussion.

Dr. Robinson questioned if the current budget could be reconfigured to include the modernization of C.O. Taylor/Kirklane Elementary in the Five-Year Capital Plan.

Mrs. Burdick thanked Senator Klein, Representative Vana and Representative Bucher for their support of C.O. Taylor/Kirklane Elementary School.

Mrs. Burdick requested the status on the Capital Contingency Report.

Main Motion: The main motion was approved 4/0 with Robinson out of the room.

The meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

